
ANNUAL MEETING 
Arizona State University Retirees Association 
April 21, 2012, 1:00-3:00 p.m. 
 
Welcome—President David Schwalm 
 
Remarks from Scholarship Recipient—Nicholas Smith 
 Sue Blumer introduced Nicholas and provided a brief bio describing his background. 
Nicholas majors in Computer Information Systems in the College of Business and comes from 
the San Carlos Indian Reservation. In his brief remarks thanking the Association for being 
selected as the scholarship recipient, Nicholas displayed great poise and a clear focus on the 
direction of his education at ASU. 
 
Presentation on Adopt-a-Family 

Joan Leard briefly described the family selected for receipt of clothing, school supplies 
and Christmas gifts. Families in which either the mother or father has returned to school are 
eligible for adoption by the Association. 

 
Living Video History Committee Report and Video Presentation 

Dave Scheatzle reviewed the status of the project. This year the committee added 11 
interviews to the inventory of more than 80 video recordings of former ASU faculty and staff. He 
then proceeded to show a medley of video clips recorded in 2011-12. The videos provided an 
opportunity to experience a nostalgic visit with some old friends talking about their experiences 
at ASU. 
 
Recognition 

Past Presidents. Dave Schwalm introduced past presidents attending the reception. 
Office Volunteers. Carol Moore introduced the volunteers who staff the Association 

office, which is open daily from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 
Board members and Committee Chairs. President Schwalm introduced Board member 

and Committee chairs attending the reception. 
 
Introduction of New Board Members 

President Schwalm introduced Elmer Gooding, Dick Kelly, Gary Kleemann, Barry 
McNeill, Bill Stasi, and Jo Madonna. 
 
Introduction of Officers for 2012-201 

President Schwalm passed the gavel to Bill Moor, President and introduced Barry 
McNeill, Vice President, Barry Leshowitz, Secretary, Barry Bruns, Treasurer, Dave Schwalm, 
Past President. He also noted that this was the first time three “Barry’s” were sitting on the 
Association’s Board at the same time. 

  
Adjournment 
 The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM. This allowed for the group to partake in good 
conversation and sample delicious refreshments. 
 


